

Lieutenant Governor of Manitoba

May 22, 2013

Mrs. Dorothy Yeung and family members

Dear Dorothy,

I am devastated with the news of our beloved Patrick's passing. I really wish I could have made it to Singapore in the past couple of weeks to say goodbye. Since October, I have been praying for his recovery, so we could have another reunion. He fought so valiantly until the end. I am comforted, and I hope you and your family take comfort in knowing that he can now rest in peace without having to fight for his life.

As you know, Patrick was a member of our childhood group of Wah Yan College Kowloon students called the Cheetahs. As a brother Cheetah, his death is a terrible loss for all of us. Reunions will not be the same without him. His friendship was very valuable to me since we were young boys. We had so much fun and such a wonderful bond. I will never forget all the wonderful times we shared. Some of my favourite childhood moments are the ones hanging out with the Cheetahs. Some of my favourite adult memories are reconnecting with the Cheetahs. He will always be my brother and be special person to my family.

If you or your family need anything during this time of grief, please let me know. In Patrick's honour, we will be having another reunion in Manitoba in the next twelve months. Patrick's attendance to the last Manitoba reunion was so memorable. We spent hours looking at old photos and sharing stories. I would love for you to join us at the next gathering, and we can share these photos with you, too.

God bless and take care. I will dearly miss Patrick.

Yours sincerely,

The Honourable Philip S. Lee, C.M., O.M., LL.D.

Lieutenant Governor